
For clarification purposes…related to recent OEA final report in February of 2019. Potential Addendum to Superintendent Whalen’s contract dated February 20, 2017 (2nd amendment):

The Superintendent may use a school vehicle to carry out District business. This permitted use includes, but is not limited to, the Superintendent’s use of a school vehicle for a District function whether it be related to a school, staff, or student related purpose or event. In the case of an emergency or special circumstances, the Chairman of the Board may authorize the Superintendent to use a vehicle beyond the scope of this provision. 
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